Minutes: June 5, 2007

The tinal meeting of WCREA for the 2006-2007 year was held on the above date at the Asbury Willows,
Asbury, NJ. President Pat Kollar called the meeting to order at 10:40 who led the flag salute, which was
followed by the singing of “America”, led by Barbara Esposito, and the thought tor the day, a poem about
striving to do your best read by Theresa Ravenburg in the absence of Shirley Sloyer. Next, Theresa read the
secretary’s report and treasurer Vicki Rhinehart reported a balance of $1,852,93 and $1,127.00 in the WCREA
awards tund. Both reports were approved as read. Vicki then reported on the Award Fund, noting that 5 or 6
$400 scholarships are awarded ($2,000 or $2,400), but there is not enough money in the Award Fund to cover
this amount, so some will be added trom the regular account. She also noted that luncheon prices are rising
and money is tight, but lunch prices will remain the same at $20 for now. Under membership, Vicki said that
our numbers are still increasing and that new forms for next year will be sent out in August. She requested that
it anyone knows of a recent retiree, send Vicki her name and address and the person will be contacted.
President Pat added that it’s also important to join NJREA; she has membership torms. Corresponding Secretary
Carol Mertz had nothing to report.

Under old business, Pat thanked all who had voted in the Tues. April 17th school election; the majority of
the school budgets in Warren County passed. Next, she gave the results of the NJREA
elections, in which 7,000 retirees voted. The results are: Pres.--Rosemarie Jankowski;
Treasurer--Iris Elliot (no contest); Secretary--Lorena Tyson (no contest); 1st VP--John
Coulter; 2nd VP--Barbara Wakeman.

Pat reported that seven WCREA members attended the WCEA/HCEA Legislative Dinner on
April 24. Senator Leonard Lance and NJEA President Joyce Powell both spoke, Joyce about
the new proposed health benetfits for retirees, which NJEA finds quite positive. Both
President Pat and Doug Morris praised the honesty and dedication of
Senator Lance. Pat also state that she, Doug Morris and Barbara Esposito attended the NJREA
spring luncheon, where NJEA Secretary/’Ireasurer Wendell Steinhauer gave pension and
benefits updates. Pat reported that there are 8 seats left at $72 for the Oct. 18, 2007 trip to
West Point. It interested contact Sandy Beck.

Under new business, Clayton Mull, Sussex Co. GR spoke of the pension shorttall and
that the SEC is currently investigating the investment methods, etc to see if
any impropriety or illegal actions were employed. He had submitted a proposal to the NJEA
Delegate Assembly asking that a quarterly accounting summary of the investment council’s
activities be mandated by the assembly so members would know where moneys are being
invested by whom, and with what results. This was not approved, but tabled by the assembly
because it seemed “to much to ask”. Clayton urged people to contact the following requesting them to push for




